October 23, 2007

Town Board Minutes

A Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted on October 23, 2007.  In the Vincent F. Nyberg Meeting Room of the Cortlandt Town Hall located on One Heady Street, Cortlandt Manor, NY (10567) with the following elected officials and appointed staff where in attendance:



LINDA D. PUGLISI 



Supervisor 


JOSEPH D. CERRETO


Councilmember



FRANCIS X. FARRELL


Councilmember



JOHN E. SLOAN 



Councilmember

ANN LINDAU



Councilmember

Also present:



JO-ANN DYCKMAN 


Town Clerk 



THOMAS WOOD, ESQ.


Town Attorney



GLENN CESTARO 



Comptroller



EDWARD VERGANO 


DOTS, Director



KATHLEEN BURLESON 


DES, Director 
JEFFERY TKACS
DES, Homeland Safety & Security Coordinator 

CLAUDIA VAHEY
Human Res. Coordinator

ROSEMARY BOYLE-LASHER
Assistant to the Director of DOTS

RENE BRACKEN 
Deputy Town Clerk
* * * * * * * * * *

MEETING CALLED to ORDER

Supervisor Puglisi called the meeting to order the 7:38 pm. 
* * * * * * * * * *

PLEDGE to the FLAG

Supervisor Puglisi led all in attendance in the Pledge to the Flag. 

* * * * * * * * * *
SUPERVISOR’S PROLAMATIONS and REPORTS
Supervisor Puglisi said on September 22, 2007 the Supervisor and Town Board joined with Alan Morrison, members of his committee and staff to unveil a painting.  This is the 225th anniversary of the crossing back over the Hudson River by the Germans and is a reenactment of the Kings Ferry crossing of 1782.  This painting is a replica of General Washington at Verplanck Point.  

Some history of this replica of General George Washington, Commander of the American Army is depicted in this powerful stance at Verplanck Point in Cortlandt 
New York.  Washington located his headquarters at this location in 1782 awaiting the French troops.  This was arranged so that the Americans could honor the French after their involvement in key battles which helped to end the American Revolution.  This painting will be hung in the corridor of the Town of Cortlandt Town Hall.  
* *

Supervisor Puglisi said that as you know the Town is blessed with many volunteers from our Croton, Cortlandt and Buchanan communities.  They service our community as emergency service providers (ambulance, CVAC, fire departments and paramedics).  The Town is so grateful for having these volunteers and tonight the Town has asked all of these organizations to be present so that the Town Board can present them with a certificate to thank them of behalf of all Cortlandt citizens.  
SUPERVISOR’S PROLAMATIONS and REPORTS, (cont.)
All Town Board members presented awards to:  Mohegan Fire Department Chief Joseph Mayer, Mohegan EMS Captain Joseph Stewart, Croton Fire Department Chief Gary Diggs, Verplanck Fire Department Holly Haight and James O’Brien, Continental Village Fire Department Chis Rimm, Cortlandt Regional Paramedics Director John Filangeri, Montrose Fire Department Tom Johnson, CVAC Captain Eric Singer and Buchanan Fire Department Alfred Roush.  
Gary Diggs Chief of Croton Fire Department said thank you on behalf of all of us here and volunteer fire departments and ambulance corps.  We depend on everyone in the community to help us out.  We would like to thank the Town for this award.  
Supervisor Puglisi said that the Town is working on affordable housing as an incentive for emergency service individuals.  

Eric Singer Captain of CVAC said that we are constantly working together on drills and to protect the community the best that we can.  We also offer service support programs to members.  There are also many people that do things behind the scenes.  We are always looking for people to join our department and we offer incentives for training.  
John Filangeri Director of Cortlandt Regional Paramedics said that the volunteer experience is great.  There are also many other needs that the fire department looks for besides volunteering.  People can also help us out by taking CPR classes that are offered to the community.  
Tom Johnson said he would like to thank the Town Board for recognizing all the good work that my fellow patriots do in keeping our community safe.  As is my department, many of the first responders groups in our community are a family organization.  
Supervisor Puglisi said that these departments go out to parades throughout the year for various celebrations.  They are such an inspiration to our youth who see them proudly marching in the parades.  

Holly Haight from Verplanck Fire Department said with respect to our tri-village Montrose, Verplanck and Buchanan, we have what is called a tri-village response and sometimes we are short staffed during the day so all three departments will be dispatched.  This works well and even though we are from different departments we all work together.  If anyone is interested in joining any of these departments, stop by on a Monday night then is when we do our training and clean ups.  
* *
Supervisor Puglisi said that you have heard us talk about the VA for years now.  The Town Board as well as the Supervisor has been attending their public hearings and offering comments.  The most important issue is that medical services need to stay at the VA hospital.  This is what the Town Board and I have been saying for years and will continue to say.  
We are going to join the county at a forum for Veterans on Monday October 29, 2007 to once again to say the same thing.  The Acting Secretary of the VA from Washington Gordon Mansfield issued a report on services being taken from the Montrose/Cortlandt facility and some of them being moved to Castle Point.  We will continue to ask the VA to allow all of the services to be available here.  Some of the services will remain which we are pleased about, such as residential treatment, ambulatory care and a new out patient clinic.  However other services will be sent up to Castle Point.  The Town is going to continue to lobby 
SUPERVISOR’S PROLAMATIONS and REPORTS, (cont.)
collectively now with the county to ask them to continue to keep services for our veterans.  
* *

Supervisor Puglisi said that in September she was able to attend the ground breaking ceremony of the Camp Smith National Guard training facility.  The training facility will be about 2,000 square feet, 75% of the money will be coming from the federal government and 25% will come from the state government.  Camp Smith is located in the Town of Cortlandt and this training facility has been discussed among the Town Board members for many years.  Camp Smith is an asset to our community for security reasons.  The training facility should be done within the next few years.  
* * 

Supervisor Puglisi said that she would like to thank the Town’s Recreation Department and Ken Sherman in particular for coordinating the Town of Cortlandt’s third annual charity golf outing at the Hollowbrook golf course.  This charity was for our first responders.  The proceeds will be broken up equally and be distributed to them for all the emergency services.  

* *
Supervisor Puglisi said that Halloween events are coming up this Saturday October 27, 2007 at the Cortlandt Town Center 12 noon.  The Town will be having a parade.  Next Wednesday October 31, 2007 it will be the Town’s party for Halloween at the Cortlandt Community Center on Westbrook Drive at 6pm.  Veterans Day is also coming up.  The Town’s celebration will be on November 12, 2007 12:30pm at the Cortlandt Town Toll House.  We will be going throughout the Town to other services in honor of our Veterans.  

* *
Supervisor Puglisi said that on our agenda tonight we are going to purchase some additional land in Cortlandt on the banks of the Hudson River.  Cortlandt is unique because we do not have railroad tracks running through the land on the Hudson.  It will be 100 acres that the Town will be negotiating for this will be for the uses of open space such as park land.  The Town is adding to its inventory and over the ten years of this administration we have added over 3,000 additional acres of land.  The Town plans to continue to add open space like it is doing tonight.  

* *

DES Homeland Safety and Security Coordinator Jeff Tkacs said as you know September was national preparedness month and the Town was one of 25 local governments who participated in hurricane preparedness exercise for five straight days.  The focus of the exercise was to test local government preparedness department heads performing designated needs in the Town’s alternate emergency operation center to process the information given by the county.  The Town expects to follow up with after the actual report is received by the county.  
Jeff Tkacs said the next item is the preparedness poll that is located on the Town’s website.  The poll was a little disappointing in that 63% of the responses had not completed any of the ten bench marks listed on the website.  For all of the preparedness activities we tried to engage in so that we can raise the level and move forward.  
SUPERVISOR’S PROLAMATIONS and REPORTS, (cont.)

Jeff Tkacs said that this Thursday evening he will be taking a course in Greenburgh on municipal based shelter operations.     
* * * * * * * * * *
ROLL CALL
A roll call attendance was taken by Town Clerk Dyckman, all Town Board members indicated their presence.  
* * * * * * * * * *

TOWN BOARD REPORTS

Councilmember Ann Lindau said that she wanted to say thank you honoring all of the Town’s fire departments and first responders.  Councilmember Lindau said that she and Councilmember Frank Farrell have been liaisons to the Fire Advisory Board for many years.  These people put in a lot of time and energy in helping our communities.  It is important for the public to put up large numbers on their homes so that our first responders can find your house if there was an emergency.  
Councilmember Lindau said that in two weeks there is going to be an election and said that it is important to vote.  It is our right as Americans so everyone should take the time to vote on November 6, 2007.  

Supervisor Puglisi said that the height of the numbers for our homes so that first responders can find them should be four inches.  It is important to have those numbers on there so that first responders can find your home.  

* * * * *
Councilmember John Sloan said that if you have followed the Town Board in the past few months we have talked a lot about regional planning.  There is good planning and bad planning.  The Town Board suspects that New York State is trying to take away powers that are local.  New York State is trying to take way these powers that take place locally and give them to the county or even push them up to the state.  
Councilmember Sloan said that last month’s primary election and Cortlandt opened up it’s polling booths.  All 39 election districts where opened up and this was for a primary that many may not have know who was running.  About a year ago according to New York State legislator, counties in New York State took over the polling responsibility.  Before the county obtained this responsibility this was done on a local level.  In terms of the county taking over this function for one thing they charged the Town a flat rate, which was around $61,000.  The county took that rate because it was the expense that the Town had incurred in 2005.  Councilmember Sloan said that the wanted to point out that the total number of votes in Cortlandt during September’s primary was 484 votes.  Out of the 39 election districts 32 tailed 10 votes or less.  This is a waste of resources if the Town has run this kind of primary expecting a low turn out we would open up maybe 4 locations.  Councilmember Sloan said that to his knowledge Commissioners Reginald Lafayette and Carolyn Sunderland made this decision to order all of the polling places to open up.  They did so because one of the primaries for a county judge was taking place.  Councilmember Sloan said that he has an issue with the fact that the Town is already paying $61,000 for polling services for one year.  The cost to do last month’s primary which was opening all 39 locations and staffing them cost around $35,000.  We cannot determine if that is going to be the total cost or not and the Town will have to see if we get the bill in the mail.  Hopefully the Town does not and this regional planning includes the $61,000 already paid.  However if we do get the bill the Town should ask why money is being wasted.  This is any example of things that we have to be suspicious about what regional planning incurs.  Last month councilmember 
TOWN BOARD REPORTS, (cont.)
Cerreto mentioned that one major study has to do with zoning and planning function to the county level. 
* * * * * 
Councilmember Frank Farrell said that he would like to thank the representatives from fire departments and ambulances corps.  The work that they do and the service that they perform would cost a lot if the Town had to hire people.  The Town is fortunate to have the culture where people want to volunteer.  Councilmember Farrell said that he as been an associate member of the Verplanck fire department for many years.  
Councilmember Farrell said that on the agenda tonight there is a resolution that if approved authorizes the purchase of the “Con-Ed” property in Verplanck.  This is a nice piece of land and there many opportunities for the Town to use this land.  The Town plans on using this land to add more playing fields for sports.  There was some concern about the quarry that is located on this property that there may be a liability.  We have decided that this would make a good dive training center for the police and fire departments.  
Councilmember Farrell said that also on tonight’s agenda there is a resolution authorizing the Town to enter into an IMA with the Village of Buchanan to share planning services.  This will help to grow our cooperation we enjoy now with our villages.  This will share personnel with the village of Buchanan.  This year the Town was able to work with the Village of Croton to help prevent the overuse of the Croton River.  Hopefully moving forward a lot of the services that the Town and Villages provide separately can be done jointly.  The objective of this is to save taxpayers money.  
* * * * *
Councilmember Joe Cerreto said that he wanted to thank all of the volunteers for what they do.  He said that he wanted to mention the tax impact on what our volunteers do for us.  The Town some years ago started a paramedic program.  There are EMT and paramedics within a ambulance corp.  Paramedics have a rigorous, 14 month training and are able to perform more functions then a EMT.  What the Town did is they told the EMT that it was a 14 month program that the Town will pay for.  If you complete this program you owe the Town 18 months of your services.  The cost to the taxpayers for this program is between $18 and $50 per household.  
Councilmember Cerreto said that the VA issued a press release that said that medical services will remain in Montrose.  We are not quite sure what medical services they are speaking of.  As the Supervisor pointed out we want to make sure that medical services stay there.  
* * * * * * * * * *

APPROVAL of the MINUTES

Councilmember Sloan moved that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of September 18, 2007, approved as presented by Town Clerk Dyckman.  Councilmember Cerreto seconded the motion and all voted AYE. 
* * * * * * * * * *

PUBLIC HEARINGS 
(All Public Hearings conducted at this meeting are to be found fully transcribed and entered into the Official Public Hearing Minute Book located in the Office of the Town Clerk.)
The following Public Hearings were conducted individually:

Town Clerk Dyckman presented and read the Notice of Hearing as had been published in the official Town of Cortlandt newspaper. 

Supervisor Puglisi called the Public Hearing to order at 8:25 pm.  
Public Hearing to Consider a Proposed Extension to Sewer District #4.
Town Engineer Ed Vergano said that this relates to the Furnace Dock Inc. subdivision proposed for 16 unit clusters.  This is for sewer services through a nearby pump station to the Amberlands treatment plant.  
Councilmember Lindau asked how many acres the subdivision was.  

Supervisor Puglisi said the subdivision was 42 acres and the Town Board and Planning Board was able to bring number of units down from 24 to 16 units.   
Lori Dickson from the Law Firm of McCullough, Goldberger and Staudt who was representing Furnace Dock Inc.  She said that part of the approval process is to extend the sewer district to include the residents on this property, which is currently serviced by a private company.  Furnace Dock Inc. has a current agreement with the owner of the private company to upgrade the facility.  So all of the homes, residences and properties that are existing will benefit from this extension to upgrade the sewer facilities.   
There was no additional discussion.  Councilmember Cerreto moved and Councilmember Lindau second that the Public Hearing be closed.  

Councilmember Cerreto moved and a second was offered by Councilmember Lindau to Close the Hearing at 8:28pm with all voting AYE.  
* * * * * * * * * *

HEARING of CITIZENS, (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)

Lori Dicicco said that she is speaking on behalf of the Verplanck Residents Association.  She wanted to say thank you to the Town Board and Supervisor Puglisi for phase one of the Broadway Streetscape as well as the Kings Ferry  sidewalk project.  
Supervisor Puglisi said thank you and that the Town Board would be headed down there to see how far this project has come along.  She said that they would also be discussing and looking forward to the phases of the project.  

* *

Ellison Olson said that she wanted to thank the Town Board for addressing the issue about Mill Court Crossing.  
Supervisor Puglisi said the Town is taking this one step further by authorizing the Town Attorney to get an appraisal on this property so that we can consider the acquisition of it.    

 * *
Sue McDonald of Susan Court asked why the last item on the agenda (Tree Ordinance) was pushed back.  
HEARING of CITIZENS, (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY), (cont.)
Supervisor Puglisi said that there have been a few meetings on this issue but it is difficult to get everyone together.  We still have not gotten a final report together for the Town Board to look over.  So this has just become a time issue.   
Sue McDonald asked about the road tables that will be installed on Dimond Road in the spring.  

Town Engineer Ed Vergano said that road tables are like speed bumps but are wider top to it.  
Supervisor Puglisi said that the reason the Town is doing this is because there are some speeding issues on Dimond Road.  So the Town is going to do some improvements on this road for safety issues.  The Town will be contacting the residents of this road hopefully in the early spring.  

Councilmember Sloan said that this is going to be a pilot to see the effectiveness as far as slowing drivers and the maintainability of roads by the Highway Department.  

Councilmember Farrell said that he spoke the Village Manager of Elmsford Mr. Mills.  He told Councilmember Farrell that these road tables had been a success.  He said that they do not install them permanently but they put them in for a few months in areas where there is a lot of thru traffic.  When the cut thru traffic starts to find another way to go, the road tables are moved to another location.  
* *
Mary Jo Daly of Stonefield Court just wanted to say thank you to the Town Board of the great work that they did on the Mill Court Crossing project.  

Frank Priolo of Mill Court said he also came to speak about the Mill Court Crossing project.  He wanted the Town Board to consider the effect this is going to have on School Buses.  
Councilmember Lindau said that the CAC was very involved in recommending that we buy this land for open space.  

Town Engineer Ed Vergano said the proposal that we are talking about is a 21 lot subdivision at the end of Mill Court, which is next to Lexington Ave.  This is currently in front of the Planning Board and currently in a Public Hearing discussing the draft environment.  

Supervisor Puglisi said she has to set up a meeting for discussions and negotiations with the property owner.  The Open Space Committee has also been helpful in recommending other parcels in the Town.  
* * * * * * * * * *

BID REPORTS 

None
* * * * * * * * * *

REPORTS 

Councilmember Lindau moved the following reports be received and ordered filed.  Councilmember Farrell seconded the motion.  
Receive and File 

For the month of September, 2007 from the Office for the Aging, the Purchasing Department, the Water Division of DOTS, the Receiver of Taxes and the Town Clerk.  

There was no discussion.  All voted AYE.  
* * * * * * * * * *

OLD BUSINESS

Receive and File the following:

Councilmember Lindau moved the following documents be received and ordered filed and resolutions be adopted where indicated, seconded by Councilmember Farrell:
RESOLUTION NO. 290-07 - Report from DOTS with respect to 8 Red Oaks Lane; and authorize a License Agreement with respect to same.  

RESOLUTION NO. 291-07 - Report from DES with respect to a stone wall in a town right-of-way; and authorize a License Agreement with respect to same. 
Letter from the Verplanck Residents Association with respect to the Broadway Streetscape. 

Letter from the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) with respect to the Indian Point License Renewal Application.  
There was no discussion.  All voted AYE.  
* * * * * * * * * *

NEW BUSINESS 

Receive and File the following: 

Councilmember Lindau moved the following documents be received and ordered filed and the resolution adopted, seconded by Councilmember Farrell:
RESOLUTION NO. 292–07 - Letter from Angela’s Deli located on Broadway in Verplanck; and authorize 15 minute parking from 7 am to 7 pm for four (4) parking spots with respect to same. 

Letter from Angelo and Marie Zavaglia with respect to access to a paper road known as 9th Street in Verplanck; and refer to DES and the Legal Department.  
Letter from Benjamin Greenzweig requesting stop signs on Dimond Avenue and Cranberry Court; and refer to DES, DOTS and the Traffic Safety Committee. 

Memo from the Fire Inspector with respect to updating the Town Code with respect to Fireworks Displays; and refer to the Legal Department. 

RESOLUTION NO. 293-07 - Petition from residents in the Northeast Quadrant with respect to the proposed Mill Court Crossing project; and refer to the Legal Department and DOTS; and authorize an appraisal with respect to same.  

NEW BUSINESS, (continued) 

Discussion: Supervisor Puglisi said that with regard to new business and the 15 minute parking signs for Angela’s Deli, she asked Kathleen Burleson who is in charge of the Highway Department if the signs where going to be put up fairly quickly.  
Kathleen Burleson replied that they have been ordered and will take a few weeks to put up.  

There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE. 
* * * * * * * * * *
RESOLUTIONS

(All resolutions adopted at this meeting are to be found attached to the end of the original document.)

Councilmember Farrell moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Sloan:

RESOULTION NO. 294-07 - Authorize a Contract to Purchase property for $2,250,000.00 currently owned by Consolidated Edison located in Verplanck; and authorize to borrow up to $2.5 million with respect to same. 
* *
RESOLUTION NO. 295-07 - Appoint two (2) laborers Marc Laurence and John Ortice for DES to fill vacancies effective January 1, 2008. 

* *
RESOULTION NO. 296-07 - Appoint Debbie Paul to the title Senior Office Assistant (automated systems) per Civil Service Procedure. 

* *
RESOLUTION NO. 297-07 - Appoint Steven Ferreria to the title Senior Civil Engineer per Civil Service Procedure.  
* *
RESOLUTION NO. 298-07 - Authorize an Intermunicipal Agreement with the Village of Buchanan for Planning Services. 

* *
RESOLUTION NO. 299-07 - Authorize notification to residents of Dimond Road with respect to the proposed installation of a road table in the Spring of 2008 (as a pilot area). 

* *
RESOLUTION NO. 300-07 - Authorize Section 45.15 Block 3 Lot 5 (Cemetery located on Croton Avenue) to be placed on the Town Tax Exempt Roll. 

Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi asked Town Engineer Ed Vergano to elaborate on the subject regarding Dimond Road.    
Town Engineer Ed Vergano said that it would be a good idea to push this item back to November because there needs to be more discussion.  

RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)

Supervisor Puglisi said that the Town is excited about purchasing property owned by Consolidated Edison, which is located on the Hudson River.  The Town always tries to buy land throughout the Town.  
There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE. 

* * * * *
Councilmember Sloan moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Cerreto:
RESOLUTION NO. 301-07 -  Amend Resolution No. 174-07 with respect to a stop sign on Radio Terrace at the intersection of Dogwood Road.  

* *
RESOLUTION NO. 302-07 - Authorize DOTS to seek RFP’s with respect to services for improvements in Croton Park Colony. 

* *
RESOLUTION NO. 303-07 - Authorize drainage improvements with respect to Baron de Hirsch Road. 

* *
RESOLUTION NO. 304-07 - Authorize a Resolution to New York State DOT requesting a traffic light and improvements at the intersection of Rt. 202 and Old Crompond Road.  

RESOLUTION NO. 305-07 - Authorize DES to install a stop sign on Fieldstone at the intersection of Old Crompond Road. 

* *
RESOLUTION NO. 306-07 - Authorize DES to assist with an Eagle Scout Project located at the Cortlandt Community Volunteer Ambulance Corp building in Montrose. 

* *
RESOULTION NO. 307-07 - Schedule a Public Hearing for November 20, 2007 to Extend the Veterans Exemption to “Cold War Veterans” in accordance with Section 458-B of the New York State Real Property Tax Law.  

* *
RESOLUTION NO. 308-07 - Schedule a Public hearing for November 20, 2007 to consider an Agreement with the Continental Village Fire District with respect to fire protection services for 2008 thru 2010. 

* *
Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi said that if you can recall our last Town Board meeting some residents from the Croton Park Colony attended the meeting.  They asked us for some improvements for their roads and drainage issues.  The Town has come up with some suggestions and will be meeting with the residents within the next few days.  
RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)
Supervisor Puglisi said that we also recently met in the Quarry Acres section of the Town.  We were asked to make some improvements so that they have safer access to Route 202.  
Councilmember Cerreto said that Albany has decided that those who have served in the period of the Cold War.  The dates will be 1946-1989 if you served in active duty in any branch of the Armed Forces and received honorable discharge.  Municipalities have the option of granting a tax exemption.  This item is going to be before the Town Board as a Public Hearing on November 20, 2007.   
There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.
* * * * *
Councilmember Sloan moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Cerreto:
RESOULTION NO. 309-07 - Schedule a Public Hearing for the Regular meeting Schedule for January, 2008 to consider a Local Law with respect to historic stone walls and scenic roads.  

Discussion:  Councilmember Lindau said that she would like to see this put off because the Town Board has not discussed this issue yet.  
Supervisor Puglisi said the Town Board has been working on this subject to identify the Town’s historic walls and scenic roads in the community.  
There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE. 
* * * * * * * * * *

ADDITONS to the AGENDA

Councilmember Cerreto move that the following items of business be added tot the agenda, the communications be received and ordered filed and the resolutions adopted.  
Councilmember Lindau seconded the motion.  

Receive and File:

Letter from the Old Van Cortlandtville Cemetery Association thanking the Town Board for their assistance with headstone restoration grant. 

Memo from Councilwoman Ann Lindau with respect to funding the maintenance of open space parcels. 

Resolutions: 

RESOULTION NO. 310-07 - Appoint Concetta (Tina) Cardinale Acting  Deputy Court Clerk. 
* *
RESOLUTION NO. 311-07 -  Appoint a seasonal for the Department of Environmental Services. 

* *
ADDITONS to the AGENDA, (continued)

RESOLUTION NO. 312-07 - Schedule a Special Town Board meeting for November 5, 2007 for the sole purpose to Receive and File the proposed 2008 Budget and schedule the Public Hearing to consider same.  
There was no .discussion.  All voted AYE. 

* *
RESOLUTION NO. 313-07 - Rescind Resolution No. 255-07 with respect to a revised Tree Ordinance.  

Councilmember Sloan 


Yes

Councilmember Cerreto 


Yes

Supervisor Puglisi 


Yes

Councilmember Lindau 


No

Councilmember Farrell 


Yes
The motion was declared adopted.  There was no additional discussion. 
* * * * * * * * * *

BUDGET TRANSFERS

None
* * * * * * * * * *
REPORTS FROM VARIOUS DEPARTMENTS 
None 
* * * * * * * * * *

SECOND HEARING of CITIZENS

Patrick Guida who is an attorney for Edward Rosen asked if the flat tax is going to go through a committee or will it go through.

Supervisor Puglisi said that the flat tax was something that the Town Board has been considering at one time.  This topic may come up in the future but the Town Board is not entertaining this idea at this time.  
* * * * * * * * * *

ADJOURNMENT 

Councilmember Farrell moved the meeting be adjourned at 9:00 p.m., seconded by Councilmember Sloan. 
Respectfully submitted, 

                                                                                         JO-ANN DYCKMAN, 

                 Town Clerk
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